NOTICE OF HEARING

TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF AIR POLLUTION CONTROL WILLIAM R. SNODGRASS TENNESSEE TOWER 312 ROSA L. PARKS AVENUE, 15th FLOOR NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243

PHONE: (615) 532-0554 FAX: (615) 532-0614

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, the Division of Air Pollution Control will hold a public hearing pursuant to Tennessee Code Annotated, Section 68-201-105:

Date: February 20, 2024 Time: 9:00 AM Eastern Time

Location: Knoxville Environmental Field Office

3711 Middlebrook Pike Knoxville, Tennessee 37921 Main Conference Room

Alternate Hearing Options:

Method 1: You may also join electronically using Microsoft Teams.

Microsoft Teams meeting
Join on your computer, mobile app or room device
Click here to join the meeting
Meeting ID: 229 282 208 373
Passcode: imQTRV

Download Teams | Join on the web

Method 2: You may also join with a video conferencing device.

Join with a video conferencing device stateoftn@m.webex.com
Video Conference ID: 117 281 347 7

Alternate VTC instructions

Method 3: You may also join by calling.

Or call in (audio only)
+1 629-209-4396,,128424183# United States, Nashville
Phone Conference ID: 128 424 183#
Find a local number | Reset PIN

Virtual participants may call (423) 240-0675 if they have difficulty connecting to the hearing.

There will be a public hearing before the Technical Secretary of the Tennessee Air Pollution Control Board to consider the pre-hearing draft Knoxville Area Second Ozone Maintenance Plan (2008 Ozone NAAQS) under the authority of Tennessee Code Annotated, Section 68-201-105.

The hearing will be conducted as prescribed by the Uniform Administrative Procedures Act, Tennessee Code Annotated, Section 4-5-201 et. seq. and will take place at the date, time and location indicated above.

The public hearing has been called to consider the pre-hearing draft Knoxville Area Second Ozone Maintenance Plan (2008 Ozone NAAQS). This pre-hearing draft Maintenance Plan was prepared in accordance with Section 175A of the Clean Air Act and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA)

guidance documents. The Maintenance Plan includes an attainment emissions inventory, maintenance demonstration, monitoring data, verification of continued attainment, motor vehicle emission budgets (MVEB's), and a contingency plan. The First 10-year Ozone Maintenance Plan for the Knoxville Area was approved by EPA in 2015. The Knoxville Area Second Ozone Maintenance Plan, if approved, will last from 2025 to 2035.

All persons interested will be allowed to present testimony to the hearing officer regarding the Knoxville Area Second Ozone Maintenance Plan. Anyone desiring to make oral comments at this public hearing should prepare a written copy of their comments to submit to the hearing officer at the hearing. The hearing officer may limit the length of oral comments in order to allow all parties an opportunity to speak, and will require that all comments be relevant to the proposed Maintenance Plan. Written statements not presented at the hearing will only be considered part of the record if received by close of business (4:30 PM Central) on February 20, 2024, at office of the Division of Air Pollution Control at 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 15th Floor, Nashville, TN 37243. Comments may also be submitted via e-mail to Air.Pollution.Control@tn.gov.

Individuals with disabilities who wish to participate in the hearing (or review the file record) should contact TDEC to discuss any auxiliary aids or services needed to facilitate participation. Contact may be in person, by writing, telephone, or other means, and should be made no less than ten working days prior to February 20, 2024, to allow time to provide such aid or services. Contact the ADA Coordinator (866-253-5827) for further information. Hearing impaired callers may use the Tennessee Relay Service (800- 848-0298).

If it is hard for you to read, speak, or understand English, TDEC may be able to provide translation or interpretation services free of charge. Please contact Lida Warden at (615) 532-0554 for more information.

If you have any questions about the Knoxville Area Second Ozone Maintenance Plan, you may contact Mark Reynolds by phone at (615) 532-0559 or by email at mark.a.reynolds@tn.gov. Materials concerning the proposed action are available at https://www.tn.gov/environment/ppo-public-participation/ppo-public-participation/ppo-air.html.